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MINUTES
FOUNTAIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
JULY 20, 2020
6:30 P.M.
The following Fountain County Commissioners were present at the meeting:
Craig Stalter and Don Hesler
Tim Shumaker was absent.
PUBLIC COMMENT - none
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES
A motion was made by Don Hesler and seconded by Craig Stalter to approve the
minutes of the July 6, 2020 Drainage Board Public Hearing and Meeting as presented.
Vote: 2-0
MINUTES
A motion was made by Craig Stalter and seconded by Don Hesler to approve the
minutes of the July 6, 2020 meeting as presented. Vote: 2-0
CLAIMS #1 - 151 $427,625.78
Payroll Claims $222,249.97
A motion was made by Craig Stalter and seconded by Don Hesler to approve the Claims.

Vote: 2-0

Acknowledgement of Review of Treasurer’s Bank Reconciliation and Monthly
Comparison Report of Funds by Commissioners as of June 30, 2020.

Report of Collections - as submitted:
Ambulance, Clerk, Health Dept., Recorder, Prosecutor, Sheriff - TABLED
Emailed on July 16% to Commissioners and Council Members.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Highway - Rusty Peevler

Chip and Seal was done all the way down Dixie Bee. They opened Meridian today.
Bridge #10 was done and they are waiting on VS Engineering to sign off on it. Bridge
#25 & #30 need steel beams.

The truck that was ordered in February has still not been delivered. It is in Illinois. They
will be checking in on it to see when it can be delivered.

Ambulance - Garth Kagels

Garth’s Vehicle is a 2008 and the PCN went out on it. They have opted to replace the
vehicle. The commissioners have requested that he have all the estimated quotes laid
out with the estimated time frame of being ready. He does not have to wait until the

next meeting to discuss the cost of the truck.

The commissioners agreed to allow Garth to hire someone to replace the employee that
resigned.

The plumbing in the EMS building needs to be addressed. There was a near accident
again when the line got clogged. The determination of what the issue is that the toilets
need to be replaced. They do not have enough force to push things through. They are
estimated at $300 each to get a better water flow. Matt Johnson from Johnson Sewer
Service is who Garth has been receiving service to the building from. More estimates will
be gotten for the purchase of toilets and a decision to be made on how to handle the
issue.



Health Dept. - Erich Haley

The house on Osborn/Prairie Rd had been condemned. A couple was going to rent the
property and brought in 3 dumpsters to clean up the house and the property. It looks
much better and the health department has taken it out of Condemned status.

Landfill - Greg Robison
He reported the packing down and hauling of dirt to compact the dirt at the Landfill.

UMR - Fountain County Group Benefit Plan
COVID-19 Mandated Plan Changes Amendment — TABLED

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE MONDAY,
AUGUST 3, 2020 8:30 A.M.
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Don Hesler

Tim Shumaker



